Sample Hand Foot and Mouth Disease Notification Letter

Dear Parent/Caregiver:

There have been some reported cases of hand, foot, and mouth disease in your child's classroom.  Hand, foot, and mouth disease is caused by the coxsackie virus.  The name comes from the blister like lesions which appear primarily in the mouth and sometimes on the palms of the hands, and soles of the feet.  It occurs primarily in children under 10 years, but adult cases are not unusual.  Most cases occur in the Summer and early Fall.

Symptoms include a fever accompanied by complaints of a sore throat or sore mouth. These symptoms appear suddenly and may last 1-3 days.  Blister-like lesions can be seen on the insides of the cheeks, the gums near the cheeks, and/or on the sides of the tongue.  The lesions may last for several days and may be painful enough to cause the child to resist eating and drinking.  Lesions on the hands and feet often appear as spots rather than blisters and may occasionally be found on the buttocks and other parts of the body.  Other symptoms may include vomiting, diarrhea, stiff neck, and fatigue.

The coxsackie virus is transmitted by direct contact with nose and throat discharges and feces of infected individuals. Usually, symptoms will occur in new cases within 3-6 days after contact with an infected person. Thorough hand washing and careful disposal of discharges from nose and throat (Kleenex) will help reduce the spread.

There is no specific medical treatment for coxsackie virus.  Symptomatic relief may be provided by medication for fever and pain (aspirin is not recommended for use with children under 18 in viral illnesses), and by offering cold, non-acidic liquids to maintain hydration.  Although there is no specific treatment, you should contact your family medical provider to differentiate this disease from other diseases for which treatment is available.

Children’s respiratory secretions may remain contagious for 1-2 weeks. Generally, children may return to school after the fever subsides and eating and drinking are no longer painful. It is important to remember that the virus may be present in the feces for several weeks after the child has recovered so good hand hygiene is important.
Individual cases of coxsackie virus are not reportable to the health department, but please inform the school if your child has contracted the virus so the school can track the spread of the disease.

Thank you very much for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Information Adapted from Department of Health Services Bureau of Communicable Diseases

https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/disease/childhood-communicable-diseases.htm
